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Treasurer's Report

December 17, 2006

Contributions were light this month, probably due to only three weeks
between meetings. I would like to highlight the Shed Group for their generous
donation. Expenses were routine. Due to unexplained accounting practices, I'm
starting out with a different beginning balance. I will investigate and report on this
next month. This amount is what’s in the bank, so we'll use it for the excess funds
discussion. The amount is $1,213.26. I would like to take this opportunity to thank
the District for allowing me to be your trusted servant the last two years. I look
forward to continue being conference liaison to the District and being of service
wherever I can. Thank you.

Beginning Balance $ 3,132.70
Income $ 275.00
Expenses $ (544.44)
Ending Balance $ 2,863.26

Prudent Reserve $1,473.92




DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

December 17, 2006

6:02 P.M. Janet N. –opened meeting with a quiet time & Serenity Prayer.

First time attendees were introduced and welcomed: Leslie S., Erin S., Genevieve W., JoAnn, Connie, Bill, Matt, and Patricia.  A total of 47 AAs were in attendance.

Anniversaries:   Matt – 4 years, Gail – 23 years, Steve – 23 years, Cheryl – 20 years.
Secretary’s Report – Mary N. submitted the November Minutes as taken by Bob W.   Minutes were approved unanimously as amended.

A special thanks to Mary for serving as Alternate Secretary and helping out when I could not attend. Thank you Mary for a job well done!

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K. submitted the monthly treasurer’s report, which is attached to these minutes as Appendix. A.  Treasurer’s report reviewed and after some discussion, approved unanimously.  The district currently has an excess of $1211.39.  Discussion on the disbursement of these funds can be found under New Business.

GSR REPORTS 

Barbara from Happy Harold’s reported the group’s success with collections for Corrections using the “Pink Can”.  They donated $50 to NIA and $93 to District 10.  She also gave a written history of the group to the Archives Committee.
Dan from Triple A in Antioch reported that this was his last district meeting as the group’s GSR.  He stated that he had enjoyed being of service.  

Janet reported that Larry S., will be speaking on December 29th at The Way Out group.  There will be fellowship at Janet’s home after the meeting.  

The Waukegan Alano Club is having a “Speak-a-Thon” on December 23.  

The Round Lake Area Alano Club will be having a Christmas party on Saturday, December 23 after the 8:00 speaker meeting.  

OLD BUSINESS 

2007 State Conference:  Steve K. reported that he attended the Winter Assembly and gave a report.  He also reported that the last committee meeting was somewhat shorter than the rest have been and that all of the speakers have now been arranged.  Early Bird flyer are still available and on the table to take to meetings.  The final flyer for the Conference will be ready and available at the next district meeting.  The committee will be meeting next on January 14 at 2pm at the Waukegan Alano Club.  
Open Positions:  Cheryl V. read the list of open positions.  Nominations were made and all positions were filled.  A complete listing of all new District Committee chairs is attached as Appendix B.
NEW BUSINESS 

Excess Funds:  There was much spirited discussion around the issue of disbursement of excess funds.  Questions were raised about NIA’s disbursement of their excess funds so that this information may guide District 10’s decision.  

Note – NIA has $18,000 in excess funds that will be divided four ways:  

$7200 will be used for the assemblies

$3600 will go to the Literature Committees

$1800 will go to the Correction’s Committee to be used at the new prison 

$5400 will be sent to the GSO

Many groups suggested that the money go to the Correction’s Committee.  There was a suggestion that the money be split between Corrections and GSO because our donations to GSO are below the per capita average.  A motion was made that the excess funds be split three ways with 1/3 going to Treatment, 1/3 going to Corrections, and 1/3 going to GSO.  The vote was 29 Yes, 5 No.  After Cheryl V and Mary N. spoke to the minority opinion, no one expressed a desire to change their vote and the motion carried 29 to 5.    
Budget:  After much discussion over the past two months, the budget passed unanimously.  It is attached as Appendix C.  

John C. stated that the Area is looking for and ad hoc committee to work on restructuring the area’s service structure.  Cheryl V., Scott S., and Mary N. all expressed interest in possibly serving on this committee.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Directory – John B.: We have approximately 2300 remaining.  We should be good until March.

Answering Service – Eileen R. submitted a report that spanned November 20, 2006 to 

December 11, 2006.  Please see complete report attached as Appendix D.  

Treatment – Scott S. had no report.

Public Information – Carmela R. had no report.  

CPC – Pete C. had no report.

Grapevine – Rick had no report except to state that he was glad that Matt G. and JoAnn were taking over.  

Literature – Gloria P. reported that she ordered a case of soft cover 12 X 12 and that there is on more case coming for Living Free Group in Libertyville.  Gloria also expressed gratitude for the opportunity to be of service during her term as Literature Chair.  

Corrections – Debbie G. reported that she and Mark H. attended the Winter Assembly.  The text of her report follows:   

“We met with Jeanne F. (Area Corrections Chair) and discussed our different area correction meetings.  We requested extra literature and received 2 cases of Big Books and 1 case of 12 X 12s.  We also received a case tonight from the Serenity House 5:30 Monday meeting and the Pink Can monies from Saturday Happy Harold’s.  Thank you to everyone for carrying the message.” 

Newsletter – John C. reported that this month’s newsletter was the first edited by our new editor, Chris.  John asked for articles, as it is our newsletter.

Archives – Bob reported that he is preparing to go to some workshops.
Special Needs – No report.

Events – No report.

Website – No report.

GSR Contact Committee – No report.

OFFICER’S REPORTS 

DCM:  Janet N. reported attending the Winter Assembly.  She referred to the $18,000 surplus NIA is in possession of which was discussed earlier. (See discussion above regarding distribution of excess funds.)  Janet also referred to the previous discussion of service structure which is to be addressed by the soon to be formed ad hoc committee.  Also discussed and the Winter Assembly were several line item issues.  Janet reminded the group that The New GSR forms need to be filled out by the new GSRs so that GSO can communicate with your group.  Janet thanked the group for their work over the past year and expressed her gratitude for the opportunity to serve.

Alt DCM:  Cheryl V. Stated that she has enjoyed chairing the Traditions meeting and fulfilling the other Alternate DCM duties over the past year and that she is looking forward to the DCM job and its lessons in humility and patience.  

Set-up next month – Joe 
Motion to close was made at 7:25pm.  Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  

Meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

I would like to take a moment and express my sincere gratitude for the opportunity to serve as District 10 Alternate Secretary and I enjoyed working with you all.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Nash-Powell

Alt. Secretary

District 10

January 28, 2007

APPENDIX A
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Contributions:

The Shed Group

Twelve Steps at Noon Group
7 tradition

Pink Can Collections
Grapevine sub. unused

Total Contributions

Expenses:
Chris M. Dec. Newsletter
Chris M. Jan. Newsletter
St. Gilbert's Rent
Ansercall 24 Ans. Ser.
Cheryl V. DCM
Gloria P. DCM Lit.
Steve K. Treas. printing
First Midwest Dep. Slips

Total Expenses

$120.00
$ 50.00
$ 42.00
$ 27.00
$ 36.00

$275.00

$ (132.83)
$ (120.00)
$ (20.00)
$(131.13)
$ (25.20)
$ (100.00)
$ (11.58)
$  (3.70)

$(544.44)

Yours in service

Steve K.
Treasurer




APPENDIX B

DISTRICT 10 2007 COMMITTEE CHAIRS
DCM – Cheryl V.                                                         Corrections – Debbie G.  

Alt. DCM – Scott S.                                                     Alt. Corrections – Mark H.

Secretary – Kevin F.                                                     Newsletter – Chris M.

Alt. Secretary – Brian                                                   Alt. Newsletter – Lisa B.

Treasurer – Carmela R.                                                 Archives – Bob M.

Alt. Treasurer – Jill G.                                                  Alt. Archives – Joe B.

Directory – John H.                                                       Special Needs – Dan P.  

Alt. Directory – Mary N.                                              Alt. Special Needs – Maude B.

Answering Service – Greg D.

Alt. Answering Service – Leslie S.

Treatment Facilities – Christine H.

Alt. Treatment Facilities – Gloria P.

Public Information – Brian S. 

Alt. Public Information – Rick S.

Cooperation with the Professional Community – Debbie A.

Alt. Cooperation with the Professional Community – Eileen R.

Grapevine – Matt G.

Alt. Grapevine – JoAnn H.

Literature – Dawn H.

Alt, Literature – Rob J.

APPENDIX C
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2007

Proposed Actual

Budget Expenses

2006 thru 11-26-2006
Answering Service 1900 2039.70
Secretary 40 30.15
D.C.M. 240 58.00
Treasurer 120 95.35
Corrections 500 1435.72
Cc.p.C. 60 39.60
Grapevine 70 0
Newsletter 1500 1097
Public Information 100 0
Website 220 90
Archives 360 276
Treatment Centers 120 282.21
Workshops gif\\ 300 125
Directory~ ‘HA 3000 3321.50
Bank Fees 30 16
Rent 240 220
GSR Contacts 120 0
Special Events 0 0
Misc. [¢] 908.50
Totals 8920 10034.73
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APPENDIX D
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ANSWERING SERVICE REPORT
December 15, 2006

From November 20, 2006 to December 11, our answering service handled a total of 102 calls.
This was for a three-week period and seems high, but calls have been running consistently higher
over the past few months. The breakdown was as follows:

Meetings/Other Information 36
Other Districts 27
12 Step 17
Hang Up/Will Call Back 6
Wrong Number, etc. 9
Alanon/NA 5
Miscellaneous 2

102
I have enjoyed working with the answering service for nearly four years, first as Alternate and
then as Chair, and it’s time to move on. Greg D. will take over as of January 1, we have already
met to go over the duties and responsibilities, and I know he will do a fine job. He knows I am

available if he should need any help in his early days in that position.

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to all!

Eileen Richards
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